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There is an expression in baseball that goes . . . . “You can’t steal 2nd and still keep a foot on 1st 
base.”  It means that there is always some element of risk involved with attempting to steal a base.  
You might get caught!  Likewise, your New Villagers Board of Directors acknowledges the existence 
of some risk involved with the “social” re-opening of our village and our organization.  Risk can 
never be eliminated.  So we have targeted our approach to risk mitigation instead.  We have worked 
very hard to craft a re-opening policy that empowers you—our members—to decide how (and if) 
you can best manage that risk based on your own, unique circumstances.  And you have 
responded enthusiastically! 
 
In June we hosted a series of mini-socials by invitation only for our “New” New Villagers—those 
who had arrived since the COVID shutdown began.  In less than 24 hours, you filled all 80 spots!  
That response told us that many of you were ready to accept some manageable risk in order to re-
engage with your community.  So, in July we extended our reach to the entire membership (almost 
1,000 members) and, again, you responded by filling up 160 spots in a little over 48 hours!  Exactly 
how did we do that? 
 

 Working collaboratively with your POA and HOA leadership teams 

 Limiting gathering size consistent with the governor’s Executive Orders for Tennessee 

 Utilizing outdoor meeting venues 

 Observing physical distancing guidelines 

 Providing pre-, interim-, and post-event cleaning/sanitizing protocols 

 Clear, concise, timely communication with our membership 

This month we will once again be offering you the opportunity to gather in a safe & respectful 
environment consistent with Governor Lee’s standing Executive Orders for Tennessee.  As a result, 
attendance will be limited and reservations will be on a first-come, first-served basis.  So look for 
your invitation email in the coming weeks and . . . . . if you are inclined to attend, please respond 
promptly.  You don’t want to miss out!  Monthly New Villagers Socials are a great way to meet other 
New Villagers, learn about all that East Tennessee has to offer, and engage with your new 
community.  The circle of friends you develop here will be with you throughout your tenure in 
Shangri-La!  We are your portal to the social fabric of Tellico Village! 
 
Looking forward to welcoming you back.  See you soon! 
 
Mike Blackwell, President  
 



 
  MEET YOUR 2021 BOARD OF DIRECTORS CANDIDATES . . . . 

 
 

PRESIDENT — John Arguelles   

 
What Tellico neighborhood do you live in: Tommotley Shores/Tanasi Cove Villas 
  
Time in Tellico Village: Year and a half 
  
Where did you move from: Santa Barbara CA and Puerto Vallarta Mexico 
  
Brief professional background: 
  

BS George Washington University, DDS Georgetown University School of Dentistry 
  

Private practice of dentistry in Santa Barbara, CA after 3 years of active duty with the US Navy and 
then 27 more years in the Naval Reserve. I served as executive officer and commanding officer of 
units while in the Naval Reserve.  In my community I volunteered and was appointed to several 
commissions where I served as president. 
 
 
VP ACTIVITIES --- Pat McLaughlin 

`  
Let's have FUN and Meet New Friends! 
That's our goal on the New Villagers Activities Committee. 
 
My name is Pat McLaughlin and I live in the Toqua Hills neighborhood.  My husband and I moved 
here from Northbrook, IL. 
 
We have lived here for just over one year.  We have 4 children, all back in Illinois, and 3 
grandchildren, so far.  
 
I worked as a Registered Nurse since graduating from college. My favorite area was Maternal-Child 
nursing and spent the last 20 years in an OB-Gyn office as the Lead Triage Nurse. I have done a 
lot of volunteer work at my children's schools and our Church, leading many fundraising activities. I 
look forward to planning many fun outings with the Activities Committee. Come and join us! 
 
 
 
ASSOC. VP ACTIVITIES --- OPEN 



 
 

  

ASSOC.VP ACTIVITIES – OPEN 
 
 
 
VP SOCIAL – Louise Williams 

 
Originally from England, I moved here in November 2019 to the Chatuga neighborhood, from 
Huntsville Alabama. I served in the Air Force for 8 years and then as a civilian for 27 years with the 
Department of Defense (DoD) working for multiple agencies, primarily as an Inspector General (IG) 
and a Contracting Officer.   
 
 
VP MEMBERSHIP – Nancy Mariani 

 
My husband Don and I live in Toqua Greens. We moved here from Palm Harbor, Fl., but were 
originally from New York. 
 
 I graduated with a B.S. degree from The College of New Jersey and taught school on St. Croix, 
USVI for 10 years.  After meeting my husband, I moved to New York and worked as an 
administrative assistant. 
 
 I enjoyed serving on numerous committees in my Florida community and look forward to meeting 
and working with many new people during my second term on the New Villager Board 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
  MEMBERSHIP ADMIN --- Sue Bolton 

 
I am Sue Bolton and I am looking forward to meeting new people by being more active in the 
community and the New Villagers. I grew up in Illinois but now think of myself as being from 
Georgia.  After a long search for just the right location, my husband Steve and I found our perfect 
home in the Toqua neighborhood and moved to Tellico Village from the Atlanta area (Johns 
Creek) in April 2019.  In my past life, I have served in a variety of leadership roles in transfusion 
medicine and Biomedical manufacturing.  I retired in 2018, left the stresses behind and now enjoy 
walking with my dog, reading a good who done it, line dancing and hope to take up golf as soon 
as it cools off. 
 
 
VP COMMUNICATIONS --- Linda Rasmussen 

 
I moved from Flossmoor, IL where I had lived for the past 45 years.  I was married to the love of 
life for 33 ½ years and he passed away in 2010.  I was fortunate to have two wonderful couples 
who thought Tellico Village would be a wonderful place for me.  I came down for visit and stayed 
for week and loved it immediately.  I built a home in Tanasi Hills in October 2018 and ended up 
retiring early.   
 
I have a BA in Psychology from the University of Illinois in Chicago.  I worked for 23 years as an 
Executive Assistant for McDonald’s Corporation in their corporate headquarters in Oak Brook, IL.  
  
I enjoy working out and taking classes at the Wellness Center and Chota Recreation Center.  I 
enjoy all the many activities and wonderful people in Tellico Village. 
 
 



 
  

 
 
HOA LIAISON --- Harry Rucker 

 
 What Tellico neighborhood do you live in?  Toqua - Cheestana Way 

 How long have you been here in Tellico Village?  Since July 2018 

 Where did you move here from?  Ocean Springs, MS   
A very brief professional background   

 Naval Academy, Class of '73 

 30 years in Navy; retired 2003 

 Surface Warfare: Destroyers 

 Engineering Duty Officer: Aircraft Carrier Maintenance and New Construction design and 
construction  

 Ingalls Shipbuilding (Pascagoula, MS); Chief Engineer; retired 2018 

 Built total of 50 Navy, Coast Guard, USNS and NOAA ships from 1990 to 2018 

 Married to Linda Pickering Rucker, 41 years, 3 children, 4 grandchildren 
 
 
POA LIAISON --- Ann Martin 

 
We moved here in 2019 from Ocean Springs, Mississippi on the Gulf Coast.  We live in Tanasi 
Shores and are delighted to be in Tellico Village. 
 
I earned a BA in psychology from Emory University, and then worked in public assistance.  
 
I have many years of volunteer experience serving mainly on the boards of arts-related 
institutions, health-related groups and other non-profits.  Special interests include marketing and 
membership growth. 
 
  
 
 
 

 
 

 



  
TREASURER --- Kathryn Ward 

 
 What Tellico neighborhood do you live in? – Toqua Shores 
 

 How long have you been here in Tellico Village? – Just over a year 
 

 Where did you move here from? – Sarasota, FL 
 

 A very brief professional background –  
 
St. Bonaventure University - BBA – Accounting 
Over the course of my professional/philanthropic lifetime I have had jobs in accounting, marketing, 
sales, and philanthropic endeavors. I have held the offices of Treasurer and/or President with most 
of my commitments, among others. I have also been on several committees for educational, 
philanthropic and neighborhood communities.  
 
 
SECRETARY --- Gary Wheelock 

 
 
I live in the Chatuga neighborhood.  I arrived in early April 2020, initially renting a condo on 
Cimarron Circle, while I searched for a house in TV. I am widowed, and purchased my permanent 
new home on Ogana Way in early June 2020.  I moved from the Burlington, Vermont area was my 
home for the last 43 years. 
In the 1970s and 1980s, I was a radio and television news reporter, including 7 years at the ABC-
TV affiliate in Burlington, VT. 
 
I changed professions circa 1990, and worked for the not-for-profit New England Dairy and 
 
Food Council based in Boston, including the last 25 years of my professional life as the Chief 
Executive Officer of the company. I retired in 2017. 
 
 
WEBMASTER --- OPEN 
 



 
 
 

  

Greetings New Villagers, 
 
Please check the Tellico Life Events Calendar periodically to see what activities have been added.  
  
The Beach Party last month at Tugaloo was really fun (until the thunder boomers started).  The 
next one is on Wednesday, August 26th, and is a free event (but please register so I know how 
many hot dogs to buy).  If you feel like it, wear your bathing suits and bring your floatation thingies 
— the water is refreshing and its fun talking to new friends in the lake! 
 
The Wine Tasting on Friday, August 28th, will be held in the back room of Little Italy with plenty of 
space for physical distancing.  It will be presented by a certified Sommelier from Total Wine. 
 
September will bring us another Raft-Off and a Flotilla through the Fort Loudoun Lock, some 
interesting lectures on the Civil War and WWII, and maybe a few more Dining Out opportunities.   
  
As always, the wonderful Muddy Boots people lead great hikes the second Monday of each 
month.  Try one and see what you think.  They are free and not limited by size as the hikers’ space 
themselves on the trails. 
 
The second half of the New Villagers Golf season kicks off on Thursday, August 13th at 4pm at 
Tanasi Golf Course.  They play every Thursday except the first Thursday of the month.  They will 
start a new Prize Board for the second half of the season, and have Goofy Golf the last Thursday 
of each month. 

Please LIKE and FOLLOW us on the New Villagers Facebook page .  Content and 
pictures should be sent to me at NVTV.Event@gmail.com and I’ll get them loaded.   
 
A few things to remember:  Please wear your Nametags to all events; bring checkbooks to the 
Socials for “placeholder” activities only; masks are a personal choice — strongly encouraged but 
not required. 
 
You have all been very understanding and patient with us as we attempt to restart the New Villager 
activities.  Many of our usual haunts are still closed due to the pandemic (Knoxville Visitor Bureau 
tours, many museums, all the music and theatre venues, pub crawls, sporting events, tours of UT, 
overnights to nearby towns, etc.)  The restaurants are only allowed to run at 50% capacity which is 
why the Dining Out evenings fill up so fast.  The boats we use for Raft-Offs normally allow twice as 
many passengers but are now limited by our self-imposed space constraints for everyone’s 
safety.  It’s a process……..thanks for bearing with us. 
 
If you have any ideas for activities, events, things to do, places to visit — please let me know. 
  
Best Regards, 
Karen Halligan 
VP Activities 
New Villagers Club 
 
PS  Don’t forget that Tellico Village has over 200 clubs you can join to get you out of your jammies 
and around people with like-minded interests.   The attached list is from the Tellico Village 
Summer 2020 Directory.  The directories are available at the Welcome Center and also contain 
everyone’s email address, street address and telephone number. 
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  July 28th 

 
2 Mini Socials were held at the Toqua Pavilion for all New Villagers  

 

      
 

 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
  

Ron and Sue Comtois 
 
We were born and raised in New England, living most of our lives in Windham and then Wolfeboro, 
NH. Six years ago Ron was transferred to GA and we heard about this neat place called Tellico 
Village. We looked for real estate off and on for 5 years and finally took the plunge in January 2020. 
After doing renovations and selling our home in GA, we finally became full time residents at the end 
of May!  We live in Chota Shores. 
 
Ron loves woodworking, wood turning and fishing. I love to read, like to knit and enjoy socializing. 
We both love boating and motorcycling and look forward to meeting people with similar AND 
different interests. 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 
 

  
Rebecca (Becky) Bennett 
  
I moved from Skokie, IL which is a city on the north side of Chicago and am living in Tansai Hills.   
I am still working remotely for a Precious Metal Electroplating Company located in Chicago 
performing their environmental compliance.  I have worked for this company 47 years.  I serve as a 
Director on two Associations related to the electroplating industry - one in the Chicago area and the 
other one that serves the industry on a National Level. 
  
My main hobby is photography. My second favorite thing to do is travel which has been severely 
hampered in recent months.  My wish is to visit all the National Parks in the United States and I 
have visited quite a few to date. 
  
I have 2 daughters and 4 grandsons that still live in the Chicago area. 
  

 
 

 
 

           
 



 
  

John & Lori McDonald  
 
We moved in June 20, 2020 from Elgin, IL and moved to the Toqua neighborhood. 
John's Hobbies & Interests: Sports, Golf, Woodwork, Fixing things 
Lori's Hobbies & Interest: Watching sports, Quilting, Crafts, Baking cookies 
 

 



  

Linda & Fred Newman 
 
Current address: Tanasi neighborhood 
From:  Pleasanton, CA 
Grew up in Fremont and Belmont, CA 
Both now gloriously retired 
Fred: an Attorney for the Department of Homeland Security (37 yrs.), also an Army Veteran 
Linda: 11 yrs. as a pharmaceutical rep for Abbott Labs, then 20 yrs. as a High School Spanish 
teacher 
Love to travel and take cruises (pre COVID-19) 
Fred: all things golf, jet ski, and soon boating 
Linda: some golf, relax in or on the water,  cross stitch, mah jongg. 
 

 



 
 
 
  

Phil & Paula Boruszewski 
 
Phil and Paula Boruszewski moved to Chota Woods in early May. Before their retirement here, they 
lived in Collierville, TN (20 years); Miami, FL; St. Croix, USVI; New Orleans, LA; Groton, CT; 
Mobile, AL; and Milwaukee, WI, courtesy of the United States Coast Guard. 
 
Phil's interests include walking, grilling, dining out, and backyard bird watching; he is ready for 
pickleball and hiking. Paula's interests include walking, reading, site-seeing, dining out, and visiting 
Sanibel Island; she is also ready to hike and play pickleball. They are both open to suggestions for 
other activities. 
 

 
 

 



 
  

John & Margie Rhode 
 
John retired on April 3 and we headed to Tellico on April 7.  We lived in Findlay, Ohio for the year 
prior to our move here.  Since we’re both Army Brats, we chose San Antonio, Texas as our 
home.  We met in High School when our father’s were stationed at Fort Sam Houston, went to 
University in the area and lived there longer than any other place during our lives.  Unfortunately, 
the summers are too hot, cedar and oak pollen are off the charts and  scorpions and rattle snakes 
are everywhere!  John enjoys Golf, Pickleball, Tennis, Softball and Racquetball.  I enjoy driving the 
golf cart, Yoga, Aerobics, and Walking/Hiking.  We both like traveling and getting out on the lake. 
Our home is in Toqua.    
 

 



 
  

Tom & Pam Wilkiel 
 
 
Tom and I are NV, having just been here for 3 weeks. We both love to golf, and play Pickleball. I am 
just learning how to relax, and at the same time are keeping busy with many things besides golf and 
Pickleball. I have taken golf lessons, have done water exercises, and have signed up for some TV 
activities. We have just moved from, Bartlett IL.    
 

 



 
  

Mark & Sabrina Richer 
 
We are Mark and Sabrina Richer and Jethro the Coonhound.  We moved from Waterford, Michigan on April 
24th.  We are so excited to be here. 
 
We enjoy boating and swimming, drinking wine and beer.  We like cards and board games.  Sabrina likes to 
read, walk Jethro, cook, and wine tasting.   She hopes to get back into golf and join those line dances and 
Zumba etc.  Mark likes to 
golf, play pickelball, card games, and almost any sport.  We look forward to meeting you. 

 

 



 
 

If you have registered with New Villagers on March 1, 2020 or after we would like to include you in 
the next month’s newsletter.  Please include the following information: 

 Where you moved from 

 What neighborhood in TV you live 

 Some of your main hobbies and interests 

Please email your picture and bio to NVTV.Communications@gmail.com to be included in the next 
month’s newsletter. 

Thanks, 

Linda Rasmussen 
VP Communications 
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